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open hearts • open minds • open doors 

November 26, 2017—Our Lord Jesus, Christ the King 

Letter from Fr. Tom, ofm 

May the Lord give you peace. 

This weekend we celebrate the Feast of 
Christ the King. Often this feast is 
associated with triumphalism and the 
conquering hero-king. And often the 
triumphalism is not that Jesus has 
triumphed but that the church has 
triumphed. Yet, our scripture does not give 
us this idea.  In John’s Gospel we hear the 
many “I am” statements. None of them 
state that I am the king. Rather the titles of 
Jesus associated in John are shepherd, 
gate, vine, bread of life, the way, truth and 
life. If we would celebrate Jesus’ 
leadership it is in his shepherding and 
caring for all. It is in the openness to 
receive those who hear his voice, find their 
source of energy and life in him, eat of his 
bread, follow his way, come to realize 
truth, and choose life in him. This is a far 
cry from triumphalism. It is discipleship in 
the one who came that we might have life 
and have it to the full. 

As we look at the Gospel of Matthew we 
see a sort of bookend. Months ago, we 
listened to the Beatitudes announcing how 
blessed we are in the concrete and specific 
circumstances of our lives, in our poverty, 

hunger, thirst, grief, purity of heart, and 
even oppression. As we come to the end of 
Matthew’s Gospel we see once again the 
litany of human life and the norm for our 
ongoing discipleship. The refrain we hear is 
whatever you did for one of the least ones- 
you did for me. The norm of this 
“shepherd king” is compassion. You have 
fed, given drink, clothed, visited. You have 
been the blessing that Jesus mentions on 
the mount in the beginning of his mission. 
You are, as he is, salt and light. Thus, this 
king we celebrate is a servant king, a 
shepherd king, a compassionate gift of 
God. Our fundamental response can only 
be “as Christ—so we”. Our lives are 
forever changed in the experience of 
shared compassion. I thank you for you are 
that blessing for so many children, women 
and men. Curiously enough, those noted 
for their compassion did not realize what 
they had done. They simply lived their gift 
and responded from their hearts to those 
they encountered along the way. The 
judgement does not include that they 
followed the rules, lived blameless lives, 
kept the fast or joined the assembly for 
worship. They may well have been the 
very ones who checked the “None” box 
when asked about religion. Yet they 
embraced the heart of discipleship—

Compassion—and for this they are 
declared blessed. Perhaps this is a feast 
that once again invites us to expand our 
horizons, give thanks for our experiences 
of compassion, and continue to walk in 
discipleship. 

I invite you to read Pope Francis’ text on 
the World Day of the Poor: https://
w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/
messages/poveri/documents/papa-
francesco_20170613_messaggio-i-
giornatamondiale-poveri-2017.html. As I 
read it, I could not but think of all the 
many ways that you embody the spirit and 
life of the text. I thank you. 

Finally, I thank you for your generous 
response to the Franciscan Challenge. Our 
men in formation to our life and our senior 
friars give thanks for your compassion as 
do the many children, women and men 
who are part of our ministries dependent 
on the Province for support. You provide 
the oil in the lamp that illumines the path. 
Your investment in our life is a lived 
experience of the parable of the talents in 
last week’s Gospel. I thank you. 

 
Fr. Thomas M. Gallagher, ofm 
Pastor 

Upcoming Events 
Nov 26 RCIA, 1:00 pm 
Nov 27 Eucharistic Ministry Training, 5:30 pm 
 Bass Clef Choir Rehearsal, 7:30 pm 
Nov 28 Archdiocesan DRE Reflection, 10:00 am 

Group Spiritual Direction, 12:30 pm 
 Advent Evening of reflection for Women, 6:30 pm 
 LGBT Friends and Family, 6:30 pm 
Nov 29 Giving Tree Card Prep, 2:00 pm 
 Sandwich Ministry, 4:00 pm 
 Treble Clef Rehearsal, 5:30 pm 
 All Choirs Rehearsal, 7:00 pm 
Nov 30 Prayer Shawl Ministry, 10:30 am 

Dec 1 Catechesis of the Good Shepherd, 4:15 am 
Dec 2 Cenacle Meeting, 5:30 am 

AFF—Isaiah 1-12 – Part Two, 8:30 am 
Adventure Saturday, 9:00 am 

 Mercy Associates Meeting, 10:00 am 
 Advent Wreath Setup, 2:00pm 

 

Weekly Mass Readings—November 27-December 3 

Monday Dn 1:1-6;8-20; Lk 21:1-4 
Tuesday Dn 2:31-45; Lk 21:5-11 
Wednesday Dn 5:1-6, 13-14, 16-17, 23-28; Lk 21: 12-19 
Thursday Rom 10:9-18; Mt 4:18-22 
Friday Dn 7:2-14; Lk 21:29-33 
Sunday Is 63:16b-17, 19b; 64:2-7; 1Cor 1:3-9; Mk 13:33-37 
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Stewardship Reflection 
When the Son of Man comes in glory, may we be among those 
who have fed the hungry, welcomed the stranger and clothed 
the naked. For Jesus tells us clearly that it is those who have 
demonstrated good stewardship by sharing their gifts with the 
less fortunate who will receive God’s blessing and inherit the 
kingdom. 

Volunteers Needed 

 The House of Bread Meal Teams are seeking additional 

members. Team members can serve on Thursday supper, 
Saturday lunches or Sunday breakfast. To find out more, call 
Trudi in the parish office. 

 Have you ever considered becoming an Altar Server? 

Individuals or parent-child teams are encouraged to speak 
with Chris Devine or call Trudi in the parish office to find out 
more and arrange for training. 

House of Bread—Thrift Store 
Serving our neighbors in the North End 
It’s always time for Spring Cleaning! Small appliances (toasters, 
microwaves, irons, TVs), dishes, flatware, glasses, pots and 
pans, dressers and end tables. We can use most anything 
except clothing (we simply don't have the space). One person’s 
stuff is another person’s treasure! Help find gold! 

www.hobread.org 
more than just soup! Become a fan 

Your Weekly Giving 
Due to bulletin printing deadlines, offertory amounts for 
November 18/19 will be published in next week’s bulletin. 

2018 begins our 
fifth year of bi-
monthly 
mailings of 
offertory 
envelopes to 
your homes. If 
you have not 
been receiving 
offertory envelopes and would like to, please email or call Pam 
Johnson (860-756-4034 x 112; pjohnson@spsact.org). 

We continue to encourage online giving for your convenience 
and ours. Sign up for Online Giving by going to www.spsact.org 
and click on the Online Giving link to sign up. If you need help, 
Our Sunday Visitor Support is available at 1-800-348-2886 or 
contact Pam Johnson in the Parish Office. 

Although the weather has slowed the Window/Door 
Restoration, there is still an opportunity for you to contribute 
if you would like to have a memorial for the repair and 

restoration of the doors and stained glass window trim. Names 
will be added to the memorial wall in the vestibule of the 
church. 

Thank you for your continued generous support to St. Patrick-
St. Anthony Church. 

Living Stewardship 
We are grateful this week for all stewards in our parish who 
give evidence that Christ is Lord in their lives through word and 
action.  

 
 
 

 

Novel Idea 
Fiction Discussion Group 
Gather once a month from 7:00-8:30 pm in the Franciscan 
Center to discuss works of fiction with a wide appeal. For more 
information contact Marybeth Walsh (860-523-7034) or Zara 
Zagorski (860-721-1814). Upcoming selections: 
Dec. 21: No Discussion Group in December 
Jan. 18: The Nest- Cynthia D'Aprix Sweeney 
Feb. 15: Everything I Never Told You-Celeste Ng 
Mar. 15: The Absolutist-John Boyne 
Aor. 19: Moonglow-Michael Chabon 
May 17: Lilac Girls- Martha Hall Kelly 
Jun. 21: The Book of Unknown Americans-Cristina Henriquez 

Open Hearts LGBT Ministry 
Families & Friends of the LGBT Community 
next meeting: November 28 at 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

 
 

Lectio Divina 
Tuesdays, December 5 and 19 
7:00-8:00 pm 
We create a safe and sacred space to read, contemplate and 
share what the Bible reveals to our hearts. 
Facilitator: Sheila Denion 

Spiritual Reflection  
Monday, December 18; 6:30-8:00 pm 
Spiritual Reflection offers a monthly opportunity to take a 
moment, an experience of everyday life, or an event in time 
and to consider it through a spiritual lens  using Scripture and 
stories from our tradition. Facilitator: Trudi Campbell 

Spiritual Direction 
Spiritual Direction refers to the active conversation centering 
on the relationship with God/Divine Presence/Higher Power, 
Spirit of what is life-giving. As companions on the journey, the 



director listens for the underlying flow of life (often named 
'spirit') in the shared story. Seven trained Spiritual Directors are 
available to be a companion on the journey. If you are interested 
in working with a Spiritual Director, please call Fr. Tom at 860-
756-4034, ext/ 114. 

The Haiti Giving Tree will be 
up for the first 3 weeks of 
Advent, from December 3rd 
through December 17th. All 
donations received are used 

to support our Sister Parish school including: teachers’ salaries, 
text books, and the student lunch program. 

Donations may be given as a memorial or as a gift to a family 
member or a friend. A card will be sent to the recipient. Please 
stop by before or after Mass. There will be members of the 
Sister Parish Committee to respond to questions you may have. 
Donations for the Sister Parish are always gratefully received. As 
always, thank you for your generosity and support. 

 

 

 

 

Kids' Chorale and Liturgical Dancers 
Create a special Christmas memory for your child by 
encouraging participation in one of the Children's Liturgies on 
Christmas Eve - Sunday, December 24, 2017. 

Liturgical Dancers 
Under the direction of parishioner, Mary Beth Griffith of Griffith 
Academy of Dance in Wethersfield, youth will provide Liturgical 
Dance during the 4:00 pm Mass in the Church on Christmas Eve. 

REHEARSAL SCHEDULE: 
Saturday, December 9 at 8:00 am 
At the Griffith Academy, 275 Main Street, Wethersfield 

Sunday, December 17 at 1:00 pm 
In the Church 

All youth (including middle school and high school) who are 
interested in dancing at the 4:00 pm Mass in the Church on 
Christmas Eve should contact Pam Johnson at 860-756-4034 x 
112 or at pjohnson@spsact.org. 

Kids’ Chorale 
The Christmas Kids’ Chorale will provide musical leadership for 
the 5:30 pm Mass on Christmas Eve in the Church. 

 Reading age youth and up are encouraged to sing. 

 We also need high school age youth (who sing in the treble 

range) to consider joining the Kids’ Chorale to assist directing 
and guiding the younger children. 

REHEARSAL SCHEDULE: 
The Kids' Chorale will rehearse on Saturdays from 8:30 am to 
9:15 am on December 2, December 9 and December 16. Your 
child should try to attend all three choir rehearsals; however, a 

minimum of two is required. Please contact our cantor, Pam 
Johnson, via email at pjohnson@spsact.org or at the Parish 
Office at (860) 756-4034, x112. 

Annual Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday, December 3 from 9:00 am to 11:00 am 
Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry 
$5.00 per person, children under 3 eat free! OR 
donations of hats, scarves, mittens for children 
or adults. Prepared and hosted by the 
Confirmation Candidates 

Advent Wreath Making 
Sunday, December 3 after the 8:00, 10:00 and 
11:45 am Masses In the lower level of the 
Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry; No Cost  
(Free will offering optional); Workshop organized 
by the 7th and 8th Grade Youth Ministry 

Growing Our Giving Trees Out of Love 
St. Patrick-St. Anthony has a long tradition of expressing 
gratitude for our blessings by sharing them with those who have 
less. Gift cards will be available beginning on the weekend of 
December 2/3 through December 9/10 for the Local Tree and 
through December 16 and 17 for the Time and Talent and the 
Haiti Giving Trees. Volunteers will be at the trees to answer 
questions before and after weekend Masses. 

LOCAL GIVING TREE: We can share our blessings by 
providing gifts for our neighbors, both children and 
adults, in Hartford. Organizations that distribute the 
gifts include many programs sponsored by the House 
of Bread, the Diaper Bank, and serve the needs of the  
local homeless. This year we are also working with 
CREC (Capitol Region Education Council) Foundation’s 
Hurricane Relief Center to provide winter clothing for 
displaced Caribbean families. Please note - all gifts 
must be returned by 6:00 pm on Sunday, December 
17. 

TIME and TALENT TREE: The cards on this tree are for 
those who are looking for ways to share their time or 
talent with others through prayer or service in 2016 
such as the Walk Against Hunger, Taste of Haiti, 
making sandwiches or hand them out for the 
Sandwich Ministry, or other volunteer opportunities. 

HAITI GLOBAL GIVING TREE: This tree holds cards to 
assist our Sister Parish, St. Genevieve, in Zoranje, Haiti. 
Our focus is educating the children and donations are 
used for tuition, teacher salaries, new text books, and 
the school lunch program. The school has been 
expanding to add secondary school classes. 

 
Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil - 4:00 pm 
Sunday - 8:00 am, 10:00 am, 11:45 am and 5:00 pm 
Monday through Friday - 7:00 am, 8:00 am and 12:05 pm 

mailto:pjohnson@spsact.org
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For More Information 

Go to www.spsact.org or call 
the Parish office at 860-756-
4034 for information on 
Baptism, The Rite of Christian 
Initiation for Adults, First 
Communion, Confirmation, 
First Reconciliation, and 
Sacrament of the Sick. 

Free, well-lighted parking is 
available in the Saints Surface 
Parking Lot located directly 
across the street from St. 
Patrick-St. Anthony Church 
and the Franciscan Center for 
Urban Ministry. 
 

Reconciliation 
Mon • Wed • Fri -11:30 am; Sat - 3:30 pm 
Private confessions by appointment are available. 
 

Staff 

PASTORAL STAFF 
Fr. Thomas Gallagher, ofm, Pastor and Guardian, 
tgallagher@spsact.org 
Trudi Campbell, Director of Volunteer Ministry, 
twhite@spsact.org 
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate, pcurtis@spsact.org 
Br. John Gill, ofm, Pastoral Associate, jgill@spsact.org 
Pamela Johnson, Business Manager, pjohnson@spsact.org 
Fr. Cidouane Joseph, ofm, Parochial Vicar, cjoseph@spsact.org 
Fr. J. Patrick Kelly, ofm, Senior Assoc. Friar, jpk@hnpfriar.org 
Fr. John Leonard, ofm, Parochial Vicar, jleonard@spsact.org 
Gabriel Löfvall, Director of Music Ministry, glofvall@spsact.org 
Fr. Francis Soucy, ofm, Senior Assoc. Friar 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
Frances Martyn, Parish & Center Secretary, fmartyn@spsact.org 
Carolyn Abramo, Office Assistant, cabramo@spsact.org 
Roberta Horton, Volunteer Scheduler, rhorton@spsact.org 
Stacie Mawson, Saturday Receptionist 
Salvatrice Mazzarella, Saturday Receptionist 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STAFF 
Deborah Pelletier, Religious Ed Team Coordinator, 
dpelletier@spsact.org 
Mary Gray, Family Program, mgray@spsact.org 
Lauren Kasperowski, Traditional Program, 
lkasperowski@spsact.org 
Faith VosWinkel, Confirmation, fvoswinkel@spsact.org 
Michelle White, 7 & 8th Grade, mwhite@spsact.org 
 

MAINTENANCE STAFF 
Orville Russell, Director of Maintenance, orussell@spsact.org 
Gilberto Lisboa, Church Custodian 

We Pray… 
… for all involved with our Prayer Network. To find out more 
about this ministry, call Trudi Campbell in the parish office. 

Mass Intentions 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 25, 2017 
  4:00 Diamanto Marques 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 2017 
  8:00 Ted Bowen 
10:00 Josephine Tanasi 
11:45 Nancy Coleman 
  5:00 Robert Janulevicz 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 27, 2017 
  7:00 Salvatore Carbone 
  8:00 Maryann Gagner 
12:05 Rev. Pasquale J. Latina 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2017 
  7:00 Matthew Pearce 
  8:00 Teresa Aniskoff 
12:05 Albert Penta 
  6:00 Vespers 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2017 
  7:00 Salvatore Carbone 
  8:00 Nancy Ann Galligan 
12:05 Larry Brennan 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 2017 
7:00 Our Parishioners 
8:00 Peter Mittica 
12:05 Joseph Lombardo 
7:00 World Aids Mass 
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2017 
7:00 Salvatore Carbone 
8:00 Franciscan Center Ministry 
12:05 Stephen & Natalie Virginia Atwood 
 SATURDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2017 
  4:00 Wendell Harp 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 3, 2017 
  8:00 Concetta Gianni 
10:00 James Pezzulo 
11:45 Pace & Mozzicato Families 
  5:00 Carl Tinti 

Hearing assisted devices available. Church and 
Franciscan Center are handicap accessible. 

Sanctuary Lamps: If you wish to reserve a 
seven-day Sanctuary Lamp on either side of 
the tabernacle in memory of a deceased 
loved one, a member of your family who is 
ill, or for any special intentions, please make 
arrangements by calling the Church Office at 
756-4034. 
 

Offertory Gifts 
It is our custom to have the family or friends bring forward the 
gifts of bread and wine at the particular 
Mass that they have requested. Therefore, 
our ushers request that if you wish to partic-
ipate at a Mass celebrated for a loved one, 
please make yourself known to them before 
Mass. Thank you. 



Faith Formation Opportunities 
To register for a program, please call the Parish Office at 860-756-4034 

 
ADVENT EVENING OF RELFECTION FOR WOMEN: “Be Still and Know That I Am God” 
Tuesday, November 28; 6:30-8:30 p.m.                               Presenter: Patricia Curtis 
As we prepare for Advent, you are invited to take some time to “be” in this busy season of “doing”. 
Step away from the Christmas shopping, decorating, and baking to dwell in the “gifts” of this season 
of waiting. Set aside this Tuesday before the Season begins for an opportunity in Church to be still, 
and come to know once again the true spirit of Advent.            Free-will Offering 
          
“A CHILD IS BORN UNTO US” (Isa. 9:5):  Isaiah 1-12, Part Two 
Saturday, December 2; 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.            Presenter: Paul D. Sansone 

The liturgy of Advent is saturated with texts from the prophet Isaiah. And with good reason: it is 
the joyful, expectant, and hopeful prophecy of Isaiah that early Christians turned to again and 
again to better understand Jesus and his mission. In this day-long session, we will focus on 

selected passages from Isaiah 1-12 that are used in the Advent and Christmas liturgies. We will consider Isaiah’s 
prophetic message and how it continues to shape our perception of Jesus, as we too wait in joyful hope for his coming.  
Please bring your own lunch.   Participants may find it useful to bring a Bible.   Suggested Offering:  $30.00     
                  
ADVENT NOURISHMENT 
Tuesdays, December 5, 12 & 19; 12:35-12:55 p.m.; immediately following the 12:05 p.m. Mass                     
Join us this Advent at noontime for spiritual and physical nourishment.  Gather for the Celebration of the Eucharist at 
12:05 p.m.  Immediately following Mass, Spiritual Power Talks will be presented in the Franciscan Center for Urban 
Ministry.  Our theme is All Are Welcome with Respect, Compassion and Sensitivity and our speakers are: 
12/5: Fr. Tom Gallagher, ofm   12/12:  Fatma Antar   12/19: Faith VosWinkel    
A light lunch is provided       Offering: $5.00 per each luncheon 
 
REEL FAITH:  “Roses in December”                 Film is 56 minutes in length 
Thursday, December 7; 6:30-8:30 p.m.         Sponsored by the Committee for Social Justice 

On December 2, 1980, lay missioner Jean Donovan, along with Maryknoll Sisters Maura Clarke and Ita 
Ford, and Ursuline Dorothy Kazel, were brutally murdered by members of El Salvador's security force. 
This "sensitive, marvelously constructed film" (Catholic New York) chronicles Jean's life, from her 
affluent childhood in Connecticut to her decision to volunteer with Maryknoll Sisters in El Salvador, to 
her tragic death. An award-winning classic for the ages, Roses in December is both an eloquent memorial 
to the commitment of this courageous young woman and a powerful indictment of U.S. foreign policy in 
Central America.   Co-Facilitators:  MaryJoan Picone & Jack Wentland           Free-will Offering
   

ADVENT TWILIGHT RETREAT – “People Look East:  Looking and Waiting with Advent Hope” 
Tuesday, December 12; 5:30-8:30 p.m.                             Presenter:  Fr. Ken Paulli, OFM 
We are delighted to invite Fr. Ken back to Hartford for an evening of presentation and reflection in this 
season of Advent.  Come, be inspired by the seasonal messages of Hope! 
REGISTRATION DEADLINE:  December 8     
Suggested Offering:  $20.00; includes dinner; Presentation only at 6:30 p.m.: $15.00. 
 
“ALL ARE WELCOME” Retreat   Friday–Sunday, March 9-11, 2018      Mercy By The Sea, Madison, CT 
All men & women are invited to consider this annual retreat opportunity to set aside time for one’s relationship with God.  
The retreat theme of “Discovering God on Your Journey” will focus our presentations, discussion, and prayer together. 
Here’s a chance to truly retreat from the ordinary schedule of life and devote this time to your spiritual growth. And, if 
you have never experienced a retreat before, please join us! Located on the shores of Long Island Sound, Mercy By The 

Sea offers beautiful, simple, and peaceful spaces.   
Retreat Leader:  Jeanne Williams, OSF      Register early to reserve a spot for you and a friend. 

Contact Pat Curtis, 860-756-4034, for information & to register. 
Don’t miss this opportunity open to all! 

Consider offering this retreat as a Christmas gift to someone you care about! 




